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New Deputy Commander Assigned

LOWER THE B O O M -A /2C  Richard McAdams of the Dyess 
AFB KC-97, which visited Reese Wednesday, peers from a rear 
window in preparation for lowering the boom to refuel a ¡et 
aircraft in the air. The boom extends from the rear of the plane. 
The boom operator lies on his stomach, as McAdams does, to 
bring refueling equipment into play. (Photo by Fontaine).
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Crew Orient Students
A brief look into life in the Strategic Air Command was given 

Reese students and instructors Wednesday as a KC-97 crew paid 
an orientation visit to the base.

The refueling plane was on display all day in front of Base 
Operations and many people studied it, assisted by crewmen.

In the base theater, a short*
talk was given at two meetings 
and numerous questions of Reese 
people were answered. Captain 
Jack Redmon, aircraft com­
mander, outlined a refueling mis­
sion.

“Coordination must be per­
fect,” he declared. “You may

Honors Given 
In Suggestion 
Program Here

United States headquarters in 
Washington this week gave rec­
ognition to the Reese manage­
ment improvement p r o g r a m  
results.

A Certificate of Achievement 
signed by Gen. Thomas D. White, 
USAF chief of staff, was received 
for Fiscal Year 1959 in recogni­
tion of the 36.38 participation in 
the program by base military and 
civilian personnel.

Accompanying the certificate 
was a letter from Brig. Gen. 
Clair D. Wood, Air Training Com­
mand personnel chief, in which 
the Reese record was praised. 
The general said this base aided 
ATC in attaining a 33.03 partici­
pation record.

“The Reese record,” the gen­
eral said, “indicates the interest 
and emphasis given by com­
manders and supervisors.”

Reese in previous years also 
received C e r t i f i c a t e s  of 
Achievement.
During 1959, 190 suggestions 

were submitted here, and 75 were 
adopted. Cash totaling $1,955 was 
paid civilians for improvements 
estimated to save $32,160 here 
during the first year of use. Mil­
itary personnel received letters 
of appreciation and other recog­
nition.

The suggestion program here 
is supervised by the personnel 
section, working closely with 
supervisors.

have to refuel anyone, anytime, 
anywhere, maybe in the middle 
of the ocean or over western 
waste land.”

He also emphasized that in 
SAC everything must be on time; 
“that doesn’t mean a second 
late, or a second early.”

“SAC operates on the reflex 
concept today,” he said. “That 
means that crews must be air­
borne within 15 minutes when 
the fog horn blows, most of the 
time at 2 or 3 o’clock in the 
morning.
“There is a constant check of 

capabilities and war-time flying 
conditions are maintained. It’s 
pretty rough sometimes to get 
out of bed early in the morning 
and be in the air so quickly on 
alerts.”

The captain stated that “you’ve 
got to be at least 98 per cent 
effective at all times,” stressing 
that capabilities cannot be per­
mitted to lessen.

The orientation crew came in 
to motivate Reese graduates and 
students to select the career 
which will prove best for them 
and be enjoyable. Captain Rich­
ard K. Buckland, assistant opera­
tions and training officer of the 
Pilot Training Group, was proj­
ect officer.

Also in the KC-97 crew were 
1st Lt. Jerry Koen, co-pilot; 1st 
Lt. Jeanne T. Engen, navigator; 
MSgt. Walter Hazelton, engineer; 
TSgt. Robert W. Bolten, crew 
chief; and A/2C Richard O. Mc­
Adams, boom operator.

During World War II Colonel 
Robinson flew 79 aerial missions, 
participating in the East Indies, 
Papua, Guadalcanal and North 
Solomons campaigns. He holds 
many decorations including the 
Distinguished Flying Cross with 
one oak leaf cluster, Air Medal 
with 4 oak leaf clusters, the 
Legion of Merit and the Army 
Commendation Ribbon.

Colonel Robinson has been 
stationed with the United 
States Air Force in Europe for 
the past 4 years and has 
previously served in the Asi­
atic-Pacific, China and with the 
Far East Air Force.
He has been group executive 

officer at McChord AFB, opera­
tions and training staff adviser 
for the Joint U. S. Military Ad­
visory Group in the Pacific, group 
operations officer, squadron com­
mander, chief tactical operations 
officer, and combat operations 
officer in FEAF, operations and 
training officer and assistant 
chief of the command inspector 
branch at Kelly AFB, chief of the 
inspector general branch at Nor­
ton AFB, pilot training group 
commander at Craig AFB, and 
director of operations services in 
USAFE Headquarters.

The colonel is a graduate of 
Armed Forces Staff College.

Colonel Robinson and his fam­
ily will live at 109 Yount Drive.

FIRST CONTRIBUTOR— Colonel Harold T. Babb, deputy base 
commander, seated, hands the first contribution to the Federal 
Services Joint Crusade campaign to Maj. Roland E. Lane, cam­
paign chairman. The colonel commented that he hopes all will 
aid in contributing to the crusade to aid needy overseas. 
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Crusade To Aid Needy
Reese personnel are given another opportunity to contribute 

to three American agencies dedicated to human welfare overseas 
through the 1960 Federal Service Joint Crusade, opening today.

CARE, the Crusade for Freedom (Radio Free Europe), and the 
American-Korean Foundation are included in a single contribution, 
Maj. Roland E. Lane, campaign chairman, cited. Project officers in 
each unit will assist in receiving contributions.

The official campaign, author-*--

COLONEL ROBINSON

ized by the President’s Committee 
on Fund Raising within the Fed­
eral Service, is being conducted 
among federal employees and 
military personnel. S u m m e r  
Whittier, Veterans’ Administra­
tion chief, is national chairman.

“The Joint Crusade agencies 
bring voluntary aid to those who 
are hungry and destitute, both 
in body and spirit, throughout 
the world,” President Eisenhower 
said. “I hope that our response 
to their appeal will again be en­
thusiastic and generous.”

Over $1,200,000 was contri­
buted last year and the na­
tional goal is 17 per cent 
higher this year. Reese for the 
past two years has been 
praised for its contributions 
and interest.

“This campaign involved all 
federal agencies,” Col. Harold T. 
Babb, deputy base commander, 
commented in making the first 
contribution here. “We who have 
been overseas realize the great 
need which is relieved by our con­
tributions. We should all be 
especially conscious of the re­
quirements and our responsibil­
ity.”

CARE supplied the world’s 
needy with its food and equip­
ment packages. Crusade for Free­
dom sends truth over Radio Free 
Europe to the Soviet-dominated 
people in five Iron Curtain coun­
tries. The American - Korean 
Foundation fights the ravages of

Civilian Quality Control Program Expanded
A new civilian quality man­

agement control program is going 
into effect this month at Reese 
and other ATC bases, Tom Ire­
land, civilian personnel officer, 
said Thursday. The new program 
is intended to increase efficiency 
of employees.

A result of the impact of the 
aerospace age in its increased 
demands in the technical and 
supervisory areas, the program 
follows the current quality con­
trol program for military person­
nel in ATC. Both plans are based 
on the fact that the new complex

weapon systems and the present 
concepts of waging war require 
highly trained individuals.

The program is planned to pro­
vide Civilian Personnel Office 
leadership, prescribe an adequate 
control records f i l e ,  furnish 
guidelines for accomplishing the 
Supervisor’s Quality C o n t r o l  
Evaluation, direct the staff effort 
in planning and accomplishing 
contacts with supervisors, and 
give instruction to meet objec­
tives of annual quality control 
reviews.

One phase is aimed at the sup-

ervisor at a level higher than the 
“working leader.” Required to 
evaluate each civilian subordinate 
once every four months, the sup­
ervisor is judged. His rating is 
determined on the basis of profic­
iency, morale, and quality of per­
sonnel working for him. Since 
these areas reflect a supervisor’s 
ability, Ireland said, the new pro­
gram is designed to tell how well 
the supervisor is doing his job. 
The effectiveness of the super­
visor’s leadership and managerial 
abilities are judged by the results 
of his subordinates.

war and disease in war-torn 
South Korea.

“We are hoping that Reese 
again will set a record in con­
tributing to this joint Crusade, 
one of the most worthwhile it is 
possible to aid,” Major Lane said, 
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Accident Rate 
In Flying Cut

A drastic drop in the flying ac­
cident rate at Reese was reported 
this week by Maj. Frederick F. 
Shriner, flying safety officer.

Hq pointed out that flying 
training became all-jet here last 
January and during the first six 
months of the year, during the 
transition period, the accident 
rate was 20.9.

“However,” the major said, 
“from July 1 until Dec. 31, the 
trend was completely reversed 
and the rate dipped to 4.3.

“This splendid change, we feel, 
was due to the active participa­
tion of everyone on the base, par­
ticularly commanders of all ech­
elons.”

The accident rate is based on 
100,000 flying hours.

Base officials have been carry­
ing out a varied flying safety pro­
gram, including close cooperation 
with civilian organizations on the 
South Plains. The Human Factor 
Team, original in the Air Force, 
also has been active in working 
toward accident reduction, 
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Fire Losses Here 
Nothing For 1960

Reese was one of three Air 
Training Command bases which 
had no fires and no fire losses 
during the last six months of 
1959, an ATC report discloses.

ATC officials commented that 
in the command the number of 
fires during November made up 
24 per cent of fire incidents and 
93 per cent of monetary losses 
for the five-month period of Fis­
cal Year 1960.

Veteran Pilot 
Comes To Base 
From USAFE

Colonel James D. C. Robinson, 
Director of Operations Services 
of the 17th Air Force for the past 
year has been assigned to Reese 
Air Force Base as Deputy Com­
mander. He succeeded Colonel 
Harold T. Babb, who becomes 
commander of the 3500 Air Base 
Group.

Colonel Robinson, is a command 
pilot, is 42 years of age and has 
been a commissioned officer since 
1941. He is a 1940 graduate of 
Rhode Island State College.
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From the
COMMANDER’S DESK

Deadline Nearing 

T o Enter Academy
By Col. L. C. Hess, Base Commander

Each year large sums of money are saved and job 
operations are made easier in the Air Force through accept­
ance of management improvements proposed by military and 
civilian personnel. A suggestion as to how a job can be done 
faster, better, and with less effort, is always welcome.

It is gratifying that the suggestions made here at Reese 
during Fiscal Year 1959 resulted in the awarding of the Certi­
ficate of Achievement to the base by Air Force headquarters. 
It is also noteworthy that our proposed management im prove­
ments assisted the Air Training Command in its Suggestion 
Program .

Certificates of Achievement are normally issued to bases 
attaining a 25 per cent participation mark. Reese participa­
tion in Fiscal Year 1959 was 36.38 per cent, a figure much 
above the standard.

Persons who submitted management improvement sug­
gestions, and their supervisors who have accepted these sug­
gestions, have earned the thanks of all. Keep up the good 
work.
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Air Force Keenly Interested
The Air Force is keenly interested not only in the mod­

ernization of its own forces but of those of the other elements 
of the DOD team.

The Air Force has the primary responsibility of providing 
forces to “ gain and maintain general air (aerospace) suprem- 
ca y” . It also has the secondary functions of providing forces 
to interdict enemy sea power and conduct anti-submarine 
warfare and protect shipping.

Because the Navy has the secondary function of provid­
ing forces “ to participate in the overall air effort as directed,”  
the anti-submarine capability of the Navy is of interest to 
the Air Force.

Success of the Navy in reducing vulnerability of U. S. 
submarines, particularly Polaris submarines, which could in 
the future make a considerable contribution to the strategic 
aerospace deterrent effort, is of special importance. Defense 
of U. S. submarines against enemy nuclear-powered sub­
marines is a matter of concern to all who are responsible for 
our national security.

Also of concern to those responsible for aerospace defense 
of the U. S. is the possibility of attack by ballistic or air- 
breathing missiles launched from enemy submarines.

Therefore, the effort now being made by the Navy in 
anti-submarine warfare can contribute significantly to the 
nation’s offensive and defensive aerospace strength.

Ri

Parents May Be Informed
Talks with parents of Air Force members too often reveal 

that their knowledge of the Air Force is hazy, at best.
Reese people would be doing their parents and friends 

a distinct favor by mailing them a copy of “ The Air Force 
Blue Book—The USAF Yearbook.”  Most parents are eager to 
learn more about the organization to which their son belongs.

An inexpensive paperback, the Blue Book will save the 
Air Force m em ber many a detailed explanation when com ­
municating with his parents or friends. Widely used, it could 
establish a better understanding between Air Force members 
and those outside the service. Because it would give non-Air 
Force members a greater appreciation of the Air Force mis­
sion, it could contribute to better morale and esprit inside 
the service.

Each man in Air Force blue has a responsibility to in­
crease understanding of the service he represents and serves.

The "Reese BX has a supply of the Blue Book which may 
be bought for 75 cents.

GRADUATE—TSgt. Leonard Files, left, first sergeant of the 3501st 
Pilot Training Squadron, receives his certificate of completion of 
the Administrative Officer Course in ECI. Presentation was by 
Maj. Richard Condrick, squadron commander. The major said 
Files has shown a fine example of leadership in finishing the 60- 
hour course. (Photo by Fontaine).

A special, reserved quota of 
vacancies for the 1960 class of 
the Air Force Academy has been 
set aside for enlisted men or offi­
cers in the Air Force and the 
Army. However, time is running 
out for those who wish to apply. 
The Air Force Academy has an­
nounced that no applications will 
be accepted after Jan. 31.

There are 22 vacancies reserved 
for men in the Regular compon­
ents. Reserve component mem­
bers, including those in the Na­
tional Guard, will be able to apply 
for the 23 vacancies especially set 
aside for them.

Applicants must be unmarried, 
at least 17 years of age and not 
yet 22 by July 1, 1960, and have 
completed 12 months of active 
duty by that time, though the 
service need not have been con­
tinuous. An applicant must be 
on active duty when appointed 
to the Academy.

Individuals interested should 
complete DD Form 786 in tripli­
cate and submit it to their organ­
ization commander. Information 
on what to include on the appli­
cation can be found in the joint 
Air Force - Army regulation AFR 
53-10, AR 350-58, “Appointment 
to the U. S. Air Force Academy.”

In addition to making applica­
tion for a Regular or Reserve 
component vacancy, Air Force or 
Army members can apply for con­
gressional nomination by writing 
their congressional district Rep­
resentative or homp state Sen­
ator.
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Chaplain Stresses 

Need T o  Prepare
By Chaplain James IX Taylor

When a new baby comes into 
a family, there are many months 
of preparation. Everything must 
be made ready—a place to sleep, 
diapers, clothes, formula. The 
whole family must get ready for 
the coming of the new one. They 
prepare the way.

The Scripture, Mark 1:1-8, tells 
us that God prepared the way 
for Jesus’ coming. The Prophets 
foretold his coming and that a 
special messenger would prepare 
the way. This was John the Bap- 
tizer. John tried to prepare the 
people for the coming of Jesus. 
Once they were prepared, they 
waited eagerly for Jesus’ coming.

Have you ever noticed how of­
ten we try to skip the time of 
preparation? Children rush out­
doors on cold days without coats 
and hats or boots and gloves; par­
ents start projects and jobs with-, 
out first gathering the required 
materials and tools.

It is also possible that in our 
spiritual lives we, too, try to 
skip times of preparation. We 
want God at a moment’s notice 
to listen to our troubles. Why not 
prepare ourselves for our time 
of need by being what God would 
desire us to be at all times. It 
would not hurt any of us to spend 
a little time at God’s House.

Saturday Non-Duty 

Set By Directive
Elimination of regular duty 

hours for military on Saturday 
is contained in new wing regula­
tion.

The directive states that mili­
tary personnel are subject to be 
called to duty at all times and 
supervisors will establish duty 
hours in keeping with require­
ments.

Civilian personnel will continue 
duty as prescribed by Civil Serv­
ice Regulations.

Normal duty hours, Monday 
through Friday,! are set from 8 
a.m. until 4:45 p.m., with a 45- 
minute lunch period from 12 noon 
until 12:45 p.m. Coffee breaks 
are limited to 15 minutes. Collat­
eral training, Commander’s Call, 
inspections, etc., will be con­
tinued at times set by com­
manders.

SPEAKS AT MALDEN
Lieutenant Col. Charles W. 

Sawyer, Pilot Training Group 
commander, tonight will speak at 
a base Dining-In at Malden Air 
Base, Mo.

Testing Valuable Tool
The Airman Proficiency Testing program during its seven years 

of existence has come to be a useful evaluation tool for airmen, 
personnel officers and supervisors. But numerous questions have 
arisen relative to it. Below are some questions and misconceptions, 
answers to which are given.

“APTs are written by people who don’t have any idea what 
the job is about.”

APTs are written by senior non-commissioned officers who 
actually perform or supervise the specialty in which the test is 
concerned. Test writers are carefully selected to get the most exper­
ienced personnel and several commands are represented so that the 
tests are Air Force tests, not command tests.

“This APT is full of obsolete questions.”
Each APT is revised about every two years. Some questions, 

which are current when the test was written, become outdated 
because of changes in equipment, procedures, and directives. Nor­
mally, this is taken care of in scoring, but to be safe you must try 
to answer all questions. Answer the question, keeping in mind the 
way the job was performed when the test was written which you 
can find out by looking at the edition date on the lower left hand 
corner of the front cover.

“This APT has questions with no right answer or more than 
one right answer.”

Be sure to tell your Test Control Officer or test examiner when 
you find questions which you know are wrong. He will tell the APT 
branch of the Personnel Laboratory so the question can be checked. 
Normally, this is taken care of in the scoring process, but you should 
still mark an answer to every question to prevent errors caused by 
skipping or marking answers in the wrong numbered spaces for a 
particular question.

M  1"r'

W orld-W ide Air Force Inventory Near
Plans for participation in the* 

first world-wide inventory of sup­
plies and equipment in Air Force 
history were being perfected this 
week in the Base Supply. The 
inventory will start Feb. 1.

General Thomas D. White, 
Chief of Staff, directed the in­
ventory being taken simultane­
ously. Heretofore, inventories 
have been necessarily accom­
plished on a phased, class by class 
basis. Now, due to availability of 
electronic data processing equip­
ment and fast, accurate commun­
ications, the Air Force has the 
capability to carry out a simul­
taneous count.

Data developed from this ex-

Qub Activities
Officres Club

Happy Hour begins tonight 
from 5 to 6 p.m. at the Officers 
Club.

Mark Anthony presents a floor 
show featuring Joyce Foman and 
the Soubans at 9 p.m. Saturday 
night.

Special games begin at 8 p.m. 
on Tuesdays and Toastmasters 
meet Thursday.

NCO Club
The Amarillo Air Force “Com­

manders Band” will play tonight 
and tomorrow night at the NCO 
Club from 9 p.m. to 1 a.m.

Toastmasters meet each Wed­
nesday at noon.

Service Club
A beatnik “costume” dance is

scheduled Jan. 21 at 8:30 p.m. in 
the Service Club ball room. Music 
will be provided by bongo drums 
and the juke box.

Persons are encouraged to at­
tend in beatnik type costumes. 
Originality will be rewarded.

Anyone interested in joining 
the Dramatics Club, call Mrs. 
Betty Wright, Ext. 722 or attend 
the meetings at 7:30 p.m. each 
Tuesday in the club. Participa­
tion is needed for ATC compe­
tition.

Band instrument instructions
are given at 2 p.m. on Sundays. 
Additional instruments have ar­
rived.

periment wlil be analyzed to de­
termine if this method of obtain­
ing concurrent physical inven­
tories at all locations is practical 
and offers advantages over cur­
rent phased inventory practices.

“Because our weapons are be­
coming so complex and so costly 
to support, we must insure that 
we obtain full and effective utili­
zation of all our available assets,” 
General White said. ,‘This inven­
tory will give us current asset 
data, and provide an improved 
base for further requirements 
and budget computations. This 
alone will more than pay for the 
effort and cost involved. Because 
of the magnitude and importance 
of this undertaking, all elements 
of the Air Force will participate.”

Reese officers said that every­
thing will be ready for a prompt 
and thorough inventory here on 
time.

Seouts Get Thanks 
For Assisting Needy

“Payment through kind words 
frequently is worth more than 
money, and Reese Boy Scouts 
certainly received big pay from 
at least one family for working 
long hours to help the needy at 
Christmas,” MSgt E. W. Bohl, 
scoutmaster, commented Thurs­
day.

Members of Troop 148, Reese 
Boy Scouts, repaired about 600 
toys for distribution to South 
Plains needy children this Christ­
mas. They worked nights all year 
in getting the toys ready, as­
sisted by others.

“Thanks a million for the bi­
cycle you gave to Charley,” said 
a letter of thanks received by the 
troop from parents of a needy 
boy. “We know you have at least 
succeeded in making one little 
boy very happy. Keep up the good 
work.”

Sergeant Bohl pointed out that 
volunteers are always needed- in 
the year-around toy repair pro­
gram. He asked anyone willing 
to aid to call him at Extension 
264.

OUTSTANDING—A/2C Ramon A. Villafranca, petroleum fueling 
,vorker, left, receives a letter of recognition from 2nd Lt. Thomas 
Tuttle, squadron commander, on selection as M&S Group airman 
of the month. He was selected for his neat appearance, contin­
ued efficient work, educational achievement and bringing credit 
to the base through his musical activities.
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W INNERS—The 3505th Field Maintenance Squadron and PTG 
headquarters squadron section were winners of safety flags for 
December. The M&S unit had an eight cent cost per capita, the 
PTG section three cents. Above Col. Harold T. Babb, deputy base 
commander, left, helps hold the flag he presented the '05th. 
Assisting is Capt. Russell Hainline, squadron commander, as Lt. 
Col. M. B. McElroy, M&S executive officer, looks on. In the pic­
ture below Lt. Col. Charles W. Sawyer and Colonel Babb look 
on as Capt. Stuart Bloss, PTS squadron section commander and 
MSgt. Francis St. George, first sergeant, hold the flag.

Greater Use of Mars Made Possible

Development Chief Sees Man 
As ‘Key’ In Weapons System

Reese people are finding use of 
the base MARS station useful 
and,1 pleasant, those in charge said 
this week.

The MARS station is equipped 
to provide unofficial telephone 
patch service on the amateur fre­
quencies. Thus, personnel may 
place calls through regular tele­
phones to any place in the United 
States and sometimes to foreign 
lands.

Personnel requesting the free 
service may find at times that 
atmospheric conditions and avail­
ability of amateur bands may de­
lay completion of calls. Thus, 
MARS is not too useful in emer­

gencies.
“But MARS is very good for 

calls to friends and relatives for 
a bull session at no cost,” Capt. 
Douglas A. Ramsel, communica­
tions officer, said. “When no ama­
teur is available, a call can be 
completed to a nearby town and 
a charge may result. But the 
charge will be much less than a 
regular telephone call from Lub­
bock.”

Personnel wishing use of the 
MARS patch facility, which hooks 
up telephone to radio facilities, 
may call Extension 647 to give 
needed information and place 
calls.

Although missiles will play an 
ever-increasing role in the Air 
Force future, man will remain a 
“key element in future weapons 
systems,” says Lt. Gen. Roscoe 
C. Wilson, Air Force chief of 
development.

The general believes “it will 
apply not only near the earth’s 
surface, but in space as well.” 
He declared quality and increased 
educational standards are neces­
sary in the future.

“It is clear that we will have 
a greater need for science and 
technology in uniform,” he 
stated. “It also is apparent that 
the role of our officers in a 
shrinking and complex world 
will increasingly demand qual­
ities of the soldier-diplomat— 
even the soldier-statesman.”
General Wilson stressed that 

the X-15, a 3-000 mph aircraft 
designed to fly in outer fringes 
of the earth’s atmosphere, is 
undergoing flight tests; the X-18, 
a vertical takeoff vehicle, has 
made its first flight; AVROCAR 
is a disk shaped vehicle in the ad­
vanced stage of development; 
Dyna-Soar, a vehicle to be boost­
ed by rockets to great heights 
and to nearly orbital speeds so a 
pilot may circle the globe, is in 
the advanced development stage; 
and the atomic airplane could be 
built “within the present state- 
of-the-art, but we are orienting 
the program toward an aircraft 
of military usefulness.”

The general, in discussing mis­
siles, said that the Titan program 
“has proven so far to be the most 
successful for any missile we have 
developed.” But he described the 
solid propellent Minuteman as 
“the most advanced ballistic mis­
sile under development.”

“Minutemen missiles will be 
installed underground at num­
erous locations in sparsely pop­
ulated areas of the United 
States, pre-set and ready for 
immediate launching in event 
of war,” he declared.
“They are designed to remain 

on constant alert over long peri­
ods of time and to be launched 
almost instantly.

“Furthermore, we intend to 
keep a sizable portion of the 
Minuteman f o r c e  completely

PER DIEM UPPED
Persons on temporary duty 

where quarters and mess facili­
ties are not available will re­
ceive $12 daily for the entire 
length of their TDY hereafter.

In the past, $12 per day was 
paid only for the first 31 days, 
after which the figure dropped 
to $10 for the remainder of TDY.

\Jah wood oLanes
RESTAURANT  

Fine Food — Catering Service 
Serving Hours 

9:00 A. M. to 12:00 P. M.

Complete Line Of
AUTO ACCESSORIES 

AT HIGHEST DISCOUNTS 
Save Money

Without Driving 22 Miles

Air Base Auto Parts

mobile. The missiles will be car­
ried by railway cars which will 
also act as launch platforms.

“Constantly moving in random 
patterns through the nation's 
railway network, they will rep­
resent extremely difficult tar­
gets for an enemy.”

FOR SALE:

3 class “A” uniforms, 2 gab­
ardines and 1 suntan, size 38- 
40 regular. Can be altered to 
fit. Also 1 gabardine topcoat.

Phone SH  7-1984

Get Money at

"M O N E Y L A N D "

Prompt, Courteous 
Personal Loans

Reduce Monthly 
Installments

PACIF IC  F IN A N CE  
Is "Moneyland"
1709 Texas Avenue 
Phone PO 5-7487

SUCCESSFUL TRIP— TSgt. R. L. Walker was very successful on His 
birthday Dec. 19, when he downed this 12-point buck near 
Medina, Tex. Sergeant Walker said the buck was taken from 
about 175 yards in the "hill country" late that afternoon. The 
large gash in its side is where the shell contacted the deer 
from an angle.

shortest distance between points . . . and for less cost!

Y EcLALr  P 0 5 - 7 7 7 7
or call our companion fleet, CITY CAB, PO 5-7474

Levelland & War Highways

A Payment Plan For The Working Man—Airmen Welcome

LIVE WIRE AUTO SALES
GOOD USED AUTOMOBILES

Specializing In '46 to '56 Models
2710 Ave. H Phone SH 4-0743

Your bowling plea­
sure is “right down 
our alleys1“

B O W L I N G  
IS F U N  

F O R  A I L
Bowlers come in all sizes 
and ages! Everybody en­
joys the thrill of America's 
favorite indoor sport.

We’re in business for your bowling 
pleasure . . . take pride in keeping 
our lanes in tip-top condition, our 
atmosphere congenial.

O d  woo d J aaneó
FREE NURSERY—FREE INSTRUCTIONS

30th and Slide Road SWift 5-4346

This tire is guaranteed 
against ANY failure!

This super-tough, 1st Quality Nylon tire is so tough 

it's guaranteed against blowouts, bruises, rim cuts 

etc., in fact any failure, for the entire life of the long- 

wearing tread. No time or mileage limit.

Get First Quality 

G A T F S

NYLON TIRES
At Rayon Prices!

Plus $6 - $7 - $8 In Trade

TERMS TO FIT YOUR BUDGET

Bill Holmes Gene Guyer

J A C K  B O R E N  T I R E  CO.
1610 4th Street Phone PO 3-9571

^OOME
O P T I C A L  C O .

Complete Optical 
Service

B R O O M E
O PTICAL CO.

Special Discount to Service Personnel 

A Complete Optical Service

Phone PO 3-4141
12^4 Broadway — Lubbock
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Mrs. Sergeant Sez:
By Mrs. John DiAgostino

The NCO Wives Club will have 
its social meeting at 7:30 p.m., 
Tuesday, Jan. 26, in the NCO 
Club dining room. Hostesses will 
be Mrs. Marvell Hamilton and 
Mrs. Gertrude Black.

The Wives Club is planning a 
cake sale soon. Mrs. Violet Mc­
Cain is project chairman and may 
be reached at 3684.

Dianna Prindle, daughter of 
MSgt. and Mrs. William F. 
Prindle, had a birthday party 
last Sunday at her home. Guests 
were Lorraine Bearden, Ellen 
McCain, Louise Correll, Doris 
Spell, Michelle Craig, Susan Wil­
liams, Jane Johnson, Patricia Wil- 
shire, Judith Phillippe, Theresa 
Heskett, Charles McElroy, Ronnie 
Weaver, Joe Hritz, and Bob John­
son.

SSgt. and Mrs. R. E. White of 
Roswell, N. M., spent the week­
end with TSgt. and Mrs. Cecil J. 
Whitney.

Mrs. Emory Smith of Erie, Pa., 
is visiting her son, SSgt. Jacob 
Smith, and family.

A/1C Ronald Watson and fam­

ily have returned from a month’s 
visit with their parents in Phila­
delphia, Pa.

Miss Mary K. Fisher of Lub­
bock spent the weekend with 
Claudine Rushing, daughter of 
MSgt. and Mrs. Claud Rushing.

PS to  Si

Promotion Program 
Speed-Up Mapped

The Air Force has announced 
plans to accelerate temporary 
W-3 and W-4 warrant officer pro- s 
motions by combining 1960-61 
fiscal year promotion programs 
and increasing 1961 quotas for 
the two grades.

A central selection board will 
meet in Washington in June to 
consider promotions for the fis­
cal years. It plans to recommend 
promotions of 725 to W-3 and 
265 to W-4.

¿a
or

TROPHY W INNERS—Winners in the Officers Wives bowling 
league admire trophies won in 1959 competition. Left to right 
are Beverly Bertsch, Martha Kirby, Marty Freeman, and Wilma 
Strecker, top ten members; Carol Johannson, high series winner; 
and Jean Geddes, most improved bowler.

M i l i t a r y  p e r s o n n e l  a r e  not r e q u i r e d  to p a y  

the ]/2%  FH A i n s u r a n c e  c h a r g e .

ALL STAR FEATURES

G a * n m * U & i c M a + n & i

★  All Brick Homes

They Count on Dad to Know the Answer

ANSWER: A  Commuter Home

Page 4

Colonel T o  Speak 

O n Youth Program
Youth activities at Reese will 

be discussed by Col. Harold T. 
Babb, deputy wing commander, 
at the regular monthly meeting 
of the Reese PTA at 8 p.m. Mon­
day in the school cafeteria.

Projects also are expected to be 
submitted for use of funds raised 
in the annual Fall Festival and 
through other means.

Major Frederick F. Shriner, 
PTA president, will preside. A 
social period will follow the bus­
iness session.

W A T C H
R E P A I R

Registered
CHRONOGRAPH

Technician
All Work Guaranteed

Watches Cleaned By 
ULTRASONIC

H A N K  LANKFORD
C& S DISCOUNT HOUSE 

1916 4th PO 2-1726

By Mrs. Dean V. Traxler
Remember the formal opening 

of the Thrift Shop next Fri­
day, with sales commencing that 
day. The shop, located in Build­
ing T-246, “C” and Third Streets, 
also will be open from 9 a.m. to 3 
p.m. next Monday and Tuesday 
to accept sale items. Sales will 
be held from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m. 
every Monday and Friday and all 
personnel are invited to attend.

The Officers Wives Club Bowl­
ing League organized new teams 
last Tuesday but new members 
are urged to come out and bowl. 
The league holds sessions every 
Tuesday morning at Oakwood 
Lanes, when free baby sitting is 
available. Anyone with questions 
is asked to call Mrs. Gordon Free­
man, chairman, at 3062.

Mrs. L. C. Hess, wife of the 
base commander, held a New-

Reliable Pharmacy
2316 Nineteenth Street 

Dial POrter 2-5408 
EASY PARKING 

Free Delivery

DISTINCTIVE BAKING FOR IMPORTANT OCCASIONS

SNOWHITE BAKERY
Tasty Cakes and Pastries

Town and Country Shopping Center POrter 3-9102

WWWWW1111 i Í I i Ml

H  ¡ - F I D E L I T Y
I N C .

H I - F I  C O M P O N E N T S
Open Evenings

SH4-8733 2237 - 34th St.

comers’ Coffee at her home last 
Tuesday. She was assisted by Mrs. 
Stuart Bloss, and Mrs. Harold T. 
Babb poured.

Twenty-two guests were enter­
tained Saturday evening by Lt. 
Col. Mansell B. McElroy at din­
ner at the Officers’ Club. Hon­
ored were the McElroy’s guests 
for the weekend, Col. and Mrs. 
James G. Espey, Lowry AFB.

The Maintenance and Supply 
Group wives were hostessed to 
their monthly luncheon this af­
ternoon by Mmes. John Erdmann 
and Flagle Stewart. The ladies 
also enjoyed bridge and canasta. 

* * *
The monthly games day was 

held yesterday, with Mrs. John 
D. Johnson as senior hostess. All 
club members are reminded to 
bring a recipe to the next lunch­
eon as part of their entrance fee.

Future events| planned by OWC 
members include a farewell cock­
tail party at the Officers’ Club 
for Capt. and Mrs. Richard L. 
Johns Monday. The event will be 
hosted by the1 M&S Group.

P3 fe  S3

Arriving . . .
A/3C Manual H. Vaca, to M&S 

headquarters.
A/2C Elmer P. Brown, to 

3505th Field Maintenance Squad­
ron.

A/3C Larry L. Sledge, to Trans­
portation Squadron.

A/3C Dewey G. Stuart, to Air 
Base Group headquarters.

A/3C Kenneth M. Howard, to 
ABG headquarters.

A/3C John Norvil, Jr., to Pilot 
Training Group.

SSgt. Robert Cork, to Hospital.
SSgt. William E. Forkner, to 

M&S headquarters.

R O B I N S O N
Cleaners

ONE STOP Cleaning & 
Laundry, One Block off 19th 

on College
1615 College Avenue

★  Optional Features

★  Built-In Range and Oven

★  Lower Taxes

★  Close to Schools

★  Quiet Suburban Living

★  Red Cedar Fences

★  Minimum Down Payment

★  Central Heating

★  Glass Sliding Doors

★  Air Conditioned

★  One and Two Baths

★  Interior and Exterior Color Decoration Choice 
(Brick Color Choice)

ommuter 
omes

TELEPHONES:
Lubbock PO 5-9218 Shallowater 2671
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Bowling Results
Officers League

The PTG Spoilers moved into 
first place on a 7-1 record by up­
setting Operations, 4-0, Wednes­
day night in the Officers Bowling 
League.

Tied for second are the Wing 
Wizards and Pin-Busters, each 
with six wins and two losses. The 
Wizards won, 3-1, from the M&S 
Controllers and the Busters 
topped the Snoopers by the same 
score. Tied for fourth are six 
teams, each with a 4-4 mark in 
the second half of league play.

The Dust-Devils rolled a 960 
high game and the M&S Greasers 
a 2,598 series. First Lt. Charles 
Burns turned in a 238 game and 
1st Lt. Ronald Tingley a 579 
series.

Intramural League
The second half of the Intra­

mural Winter Bowling league 
began Monday, giving the losers 
of the first half a fresh start.

The first half ended with the 
3502nd Field Maintenance squad­
ron in first place, Air Base Group 
and Hospital tied for second, and 
M&S in the fourth slot.

Thirteen squadron teams are 
participating in the second half, 
with eight keglers to each team. 
Games are played M o n d a y  
through Thursday at the base 
bowling alley.

Trophies will be given to the 
first and second place teams at 
the end of the second half, April 
21. The league’s top team will 
be presented individual trophies.

* r n

G olf Notes
By Ken Shields

The second round of the Winter 
Golf league started this week 
with eight teams participating.

It’s a round robin schedule to 
be completed at the end of Feb­
ruary. The ’01st PTS took first 
place in the first round of the 
winter league with Installations 
coming in second.

On Schedule
Construction at the golf course 

is on schedule. By the first of 
Spring, irrigation facilities and 
landscaping construction will be 
completed.

A plan is underway to beautify 
the area around the club house.

This Week’s Tip
A couple of rule changes 

have been put into effect this 
year. The old rule, loss of dis­
tance, plus one stroke does not 
apply anymore. On out of 
bounds, the new rule calls for 
loss of distance only. On a lost 
ball the same rule applies.

K . K\ m
LOANS AVAILABLE

The Veterans Administration 
issued a year-end reminder to 
widows of World War II and 
Korean veterans that they may 
be eligible for a GI loan if the 
veteran’s death was service con­
nected. GI loan applications from 
widows of WW II veterans must 
be filed by July 25; Korean War 
eligibility extends to Feb. 1, 1965. I

Sports Report Rattlers Take
Win In League

The Reese Rattlers playing in 
the Independent City Basketball 
league of Lubbock, picked up one 
victory Jan. 6, and were defeated 
last Monday night.

In its first game against Moss- 
Gordin Lint Company players, 
Reese walked away with a 69-9 
score. High scorers were A/3C 
Harvey Stephens with 18 points, 
and 1st Lt. Jack Doane with 14.

Moss-Gordin scored 4 points to 
the Rattlers 35 at the half and 
in the second, Reese netted 34 to 
Moss-Gordins’ 5.

In the Clover Lake-Reese game 
played Monday night, the Rat­
tlers were defeated for the first 
time in the city league, 45-33.

Clover Lake ran up a 6-point 
lead at the half and ended the 
game, 45-33.

12 V2c

By A/3C Roger J. Gillard
Captain William Johannsen has been selected as athlete of the 

month for December.
He represented Reese as the Base Singles Champion in the 

North District ATC handball tournament and placed third. Cap­
tain Johannsen and his partner placed third in the handball doubles 
in the same tournament.

The captain bowled three times for the 3501st PTS in intra­
mural bowling league and helped the team win 9 out of 12 possible 
games.

Captain Johannsen has been the Squadron Athletic Officer since 
he arrived on this base over two years ago, and his great interest 
has helped the 3501st PTS participate in all intramurals.

Texas Tech’s stadium movers plan to pull a fourth section of 
the east stands back next week.

When the ensuing slopes of the excavation are lined with 33 
rows of seats, the capacity of the stadium will be 41,500. The Red 
Raiders first game in the expanded Jones Stadium is slated for 
Sept. 17, against West Texas State.

!Vi

Base Team Enters Cage Tournament

SEALD SWEET, 6-OZ. CAN, FROZEN

O R A N G E  JUICE 12i/2c

AP P L E S
WASHINGTON 

FANCY 
WINESAPS

Reese’s best Intramural Bas­
ketball team, is competing in the 
ATC North District Basketball 
tournament at Sheppard AFB. 
Competition started today and 
will last until Sunday.

The base is represented by the 
3500th Air Base Group team, 
leaders in the Intramural league 
with 11 wins and no losses.

Coached by A/1C Curtis Blue, 
personnel services, members of 
the ABG team include: 2nd Lt. 
Richard Cook, A/lCs Cruz Hino­
josa and Glenn Whitsett; A/2Cs 
George Tubbs, Kyle Cole, Ken­

neth Fontaine, Anthony Nye, 
Thurston Mosley, Chris Wunder­
lich, and Harry W. Black; and 
A/3Cs Robert Lusk and Roy 
Longcrier.

Other teams to be represented 
are Perrin, Amarillo, Stead, 
Mather, Lowry, Vance and Shep­
pard.

Winners of the North District 
tournament will represent the 
district in the ATC tournament 
at Sheppard later.

THS
M t H R T R E E

RESTAURANT
Chinese and American Food

Come And Enjoy A Meal That Is 
Different, And Let Ted Entertain 
You With His Magic Tricks As You

Open 11:00 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. 4007 19th PO 2-0075

TORPEDO DEVELOPED

ASTOR, an electric, high-speed 
torpedo measuring almost 20 feet 
and weighing more than one ton 
is being developed to be launched 
from U. S. submarines against 
enemy subs. The Navy says “new 
design features promise to make 
ASTOR one of the Navy’s most 
reliable: and effective defenses 
against enemy submarines.”

B and M  T R IM  and GLASS C O M P A N Y
Offers Reese Air Force Base Personnel

20% DISCOUNT ON
Seat Covers —  Auto Glass —  Convertible Tops 

All Types of Upholstery
905 AVENUE K POrter 3-1161

Joint Crusade funds strengthen 
republics in fighting Communism.

Individual Styling

VILLAGE
BEAUTY SHOP 

Florine Madden - Clara Bledsoe 
Cor. Levelland & War Hiway 

HURL WOOD 2561

R O B I N S O N
Cleaners

ONE STOP Cleaning & 
Laundry, One Block off 19th 

on College
1615 College Avenue

F A M U y j m !

Yes, mealtime is about the only time during a busy day 
when the family can get together for a few minutes. That's 
why it is important to make mealtime a pleasant time. Let 
Piggly W iggly help you plan meals that will please the 
family and make compliments for the cook.

ROAST LOIN END, LB.............................43°

APPLES  19c
p  A T 7 r  A  I T V  BETTY CIIOCKERGAKb JV1IX ALL REG. 37c SIZE ....................................29°
MARGARINE “   5c

FOLGER’S, a l l  g r inds  czr\c
\ ^ \ j F F C E i  1-l b . c a n ................................................................... j y

RED HEART, 16-OZ CAN

D O G  F O O D  2 FOR 25c

FRUIT, LIBBY’S, NO. ZVz CAN

C O C K T A IL  35c

AUSTEX, PLAIN, NO. 300 CAN

C H IL I....................................39c

HUNT’S, NO. 300 CAN

PEARS 20c
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TOP INSTRUCTOR—A / lC  Tommy E. Follis, Synthetic Trainer 
Department, has been selected as "Instructor of the Quarter" 
for the quarter ending in November. Follis was named on the 
basis of his devotion to duty, military courtesy, job performance 
and job knowledge.

Veteran Reserves May Stay In Service
Approximately 50 per cent o f*

reserve officer eligible for 20- 
year retirement will have an op­
portunity to continue on active 
duty under a new controlled re­
tirement program for reservists 
announced by USAF headquar­
ters.

The new retirement program, 
which will begin to make itself 
felt this fall, is designed to ease 
the disproportionate hump of of­
ficers in the 20 to 30 year service 
bracket.

Essence of the program is 
that officers with more than 
20 years service will be re­
tained according to the needs 
of the service for certain 
skills and training.
The Air Force will have over 

5,000 reserve officers on active 
duty, who will be eligible to retire 
during Fiscal Year 1961. It is 
expected about 1,000 will retire 
voluntarily, • and 1,700 will be 
forced to retire between Sep­
tember 30, 1960 and February 
28, 1961. as a result of the new 
program.

Cadet Assignment 
To Pilot Training 
Halted For Time

Selection of aviation cadets for 
pilot training has been suspended 
for the time being, Reese offici­
als have been notified.

USAF headquarters is studying 
the selection criteria, it was said, 
and "there probably will be de­
layed for an indeterminate period 
before either airman or civilian 
pilot training selections are re­
sumed.”

Airmen who have accepted 
class assignment will be entered 
into training as scheduled.

Airmen seeking cadet training 
have been reminded that navi­
gator training is still available. 
Navigators are needed, it was 
said, and assignments to classes 
will be made without delay.

Students Needed 
In Night Classes

Heavier enrollment in on-base 
education classes was sought this 
week at Reese. Instruction in 
English composition, arithmetic, 
Algebra I, and Algebra II is 
planned.

“These classes have proved ex­
tremely helpful to Reese airmen 
in the past,” J. F. Reeves, edu­
cation specialist said. “They are 
set up to benefit men who desire 
to advance and become more pro­
ficient.

“We are required to have 15 
enrollments in each class, but 
so far have not approached that 
number in any of the four. More 
interest must be shown, and I am 
hopeful enrollments will increase 
without delay.”

The classes will meet on base 
one night a week, starting Jan­
uary 25. Civilian teachers have 
been employed for each course.

Interested persons may call Ex­
tension 437 for information.

pa m

Consolidated School 
Opens At Randolph

The consolidated ATC Central 
Instructor’s School and ATC 
Supervisor School has begun op­
eration at Randolph AFB with 
65 students.

The Supervisor’s School for­
merly was at James Connally 
AFB, while instructor courses 
were at several bases.

Chevron
Jet Super Service

DOUBLE THRIFT STAMPS
Wash • Grease • Polish 

Levelland & War Hwys. 
SW 9-3038

R O B I N S O N
Cleaners

ONE STOP Cleaning & 
Laundry, One Block off 19th 

on College
1615 College Avenue

Insurance Dividend
Joint Crusade funds bring hope 

to foreign lands.

Scheduled This Year
Dividends totaling $234 million 

will be paid in 1960 to about 
4,900,000 policyholders of Nation­
al Service Life Insurance, the so- 
called GI insurance which orig­
inated in World War II.

More than $19.5 million will go 
to about 273,000 holders of U. S. 
Government Life Insurance, a 
World War II innovation.

MEXICAN Restaurant
Lillie’s

Real Mexican 
Food Our 
Specialty 
1519 34th 

Phone SH 4-3060

Morgan
Ori ve Away, Inc.

Elkhart, Indiana

“World’s Largest Transporters 
of Mobile Homes”

2708 N. Washington, Odessa

L. H. M ILLER
Terminal Manager 

Phone FE 7-5293 -  FE 2-3243

Open Under New Management

CARLISLE AUTO PARTS
Lynn Hendon, Manager

We Buy Wrecked and Used Cars —* Just West of Smith Grocery

SAM BAKER BAND
And

FLOOR SHOW
At The 

Officers Club
16 of January 

Beginning at 10:30 P.M.

Featuring

DON DAVIS 

PAFFERT BLESSING 

JOYCE TOMAN 

SOUBANS

Reservations 
For Dinner Only

C O M P A R E — FURR’S PRICES AR E L O W E R

Coca Cola HANDY

12-BOTTLE CTN. I9<
Pork & Beans - 5<
^  I I ■  ZESTEE m  +Salad Dressing »  25e

SAVE

FRONTIER

tin vm  in STAMPS

YOU CAN SEN D  Y O U R  
FA V O R ITE CHECKER TO HAWAII

Vote today in Furr's Checker of the Year Campaign. Your vote 
will go a long way in determining Furr's winner of a $100 Savings 
bond and possible National honors including a trip to Hawaii.

CRISCO can 59c
CATSUP 14-OZ. BOTTLE .. 1 0 c
COFFEE L“ ....... 59c
*  /ITT BELL, BORDEN, A  2 C

FOREMOST, 1/2 GAL..............Lt J

FRYERS I POTATOES
USDA
INSPECTEE 
LB................. 29c

RUSSETS 
ECONOMY 
PACK 
10-LB. BAG 49c

ENCHILADAS
PATIO, BEEF 
FRESH FROZEN 
PKG........................ 39c SUPER-MARKETSi


